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Swaffham Town Council
Minutes of the Market, Events & Tourism Committee meeting held on Monday, 9th September 2019 at 6.30pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall Swaffham.

Present:


Mrs J Skinner (In the Chair for Agenda items 1 & 2)





Mr F Eagle (In the Chair from Agenda item 3)
Councillors:
Mr K Sandle, Mrs L Beech, Mr S Bell, Mr G Edwards, Mr B Holmes, Mr I Pilcher
Non-Councillors: 
Mr S Allen, Mr P Cross, Mr F Eagle, Mr H Eagle, Mr E Ratcliffe, Mr D Smith, Ms K Wells
Deputy Town Clerk:

Mrs C Smith
Office Administrator:

Mrs H Duggan
Market Superintendent:
Mrs R Ostler
Members of the Public
3
1. Nominations for Temporary Chairman from the appointed Councillors.

It was unanimously agreed that Cllr J Skinner be appointed as Temporary Chairman for the start of the meeting.

2. Nominations for Non-Councillor Committee members from those nominated, including any late nominations received after the agenda is published.


The Mayor read out the details of the nominations to be selected by secret signed ballot;
· Steve Allen – local business owner – Norfolk Kitchens, Tutankhamun’s

· Robert Bartram – Local business owner The Red Lion, not present at the meeting

· Paul Cross – Swaffham Market Auctioneer, previous voting member of the Market Committee

· Fabian Eagle – Runs and holds the licence for the Poultry auction, previous voting member of the Market Committee, (Fabian submitted the following comment ‘I have been on the existing committee for nearly 10 years and was instrumental in establishing the sheep fair and as a county and district councillor for the surrounding area can offer additional assistance in making sure Swaffham remains Norfolk’s Market Town.’)

· Hayden Eagle – Swaffham Saturday Market trader (plant stall), Manager of the Friday indoor Market and previous voting member of the Market Committee

· Earl Ratcliffe – Saturday Market trader and representative (silver and collectables), previous voting member of the Market Committee
· David Smith – Saturday Market trader and representative (watch stall), previous voting member of the Market Committee

· Kay Wells – Local business owner - The Market Cross

· Robbie Woods – withdrawn application- not present at the meeting
A secret, signed, ballot was undertaken, and votes counted.

It was agreed by majority vote that the new Non Councillor Committee members for 20019-20 would be: Mr Paul Cross, Mr Fabian Eagle, Mr Haydn Eagle, Miss Kay Wells.
3. Nominations for Chairman and Vice Chairman for the forthcoming year 2019-20

The following nominations were proposed:

Mr F Eagle - nominated by Cllr Beech, seconded by Mr H Eagle

Cllr K Sandle – nominated by Cllr Skinner, seconded by Cllr Pilcher

A secret signed ballot was undertaken and votes counted

It was unanimously agreed that Mr Fabian Eagle be appointed as Committee Chairman for the year 2019-20.
Cllr K Sandle was nominated by the new Chairman, seconded by Cllr Edwards to be the Committee Vice Chairman for the year 2019-20.

It was unanimously agreed that Cllr Sandle be appointed as Committee Vice Chairman for the year 2019-20.
4. Apologies for absence



There were no apologies received in advance of the meeting
5. Declarations of interest - for items included on the Agenda 
Cllr Pilcher declared an interest in Agenda item 11.
Cllr Abell declared an interest in Agenda item 9.
The Deputy Clerk advised that each new Non Councillor Committee member would need to complete a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest Form, with 28 days of the meeting. The form would be sent to  Breckland Council, with a copy retained by Swaffham Town Council for their records; this is classed as a public document.

It was agreed the Deputy Clerk would arrange for the Non Councillor Committee members to complete a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest Form, with 28 days of the meeting. The form would be sent to  Breckland Council, with a copy retained by Swaffham Town Council for their records; this is classed as a public document.
6. Market, Events and Tourism issues from Non-Member Councillors (at the Chairman’s discretion, prior notification required)

There were no items raised.
7. Minutes
The minutes of the Market Committee meeting on 12th August were agreed and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record of the meeting
8. Report from the Deputy Town Clerk regarding Market issues - with input from the Market Superintendent:

8.1. Changes to Market Licences


Resignations – Bella’s Beds, Meat and Eat  - these stalls now wishes to trade as casuals. 

8.2. New Casual Trader applications


Mary Holder – Vintage clothes, this stall attended Dads Army Day and the Classic Car Event and would like to try and become a regular trader.


Sarah Bugkodi – animal treats, beds and bird food

8.3. New Regular Traders 
There were none to report on.
9. Christmas Lights Switch on Event
Reports, on the progress of the event organisation and a separate proposal for an event
Programme were circulated with the Agenda.
The Committee were satisfied with the reports and progress being made with bookings and plans for the event.
The Deputy Clerk confirmed that the Xmas event this year was being organised and managed on the day by the office, with volunteers welcome from Council and Committee.

It was unanimously agreed the office would be organising and managing the event with volunteers welcome from Council and Committee.

The Chairman suggested a Nativity Trail, perhaps starting the week before the event with 

children logging various Xmas items in shop windows might be something to consider.

The Deputy Clerk also clarified that the aim of the new Market, Events & Tourism Committee 
would be to agree the strategic approach of future events going forward.

10. Installation of the Christmas Lights
10.1. Blachere Christmas lights video competition

The Deputy Mayor provided an update on the competition, preparation and submission of the video and the awards ceremony, attended by Cllr Sandle, Cllr Scott and Mrs Sue Dent, Project Support Officer.

The submitted video won third place with a voucher for £1,000 worth of Blachere illuminations as a prize.

A vote of thanks was recorded from the Committee for a job well done.

10.2. To confirm arrangements for the installation.
The Deputy Clerk advised the office had requested quotes from two separate contractors to put up the lights, currently held in storage at the Town Hall, that had been purchased last year. The second quote had not yet been received but was expected in time for the monthly Town Council meeting on 11th September where a decision would be sought.

A suggestion was discussed for a potential shop competition linked to the Christmas Lights - best dressed shop window & best illuminated shop frontage illumination – to be judged by the Mayor with promotion and voting via social media.

It was proposed to put the topic of a Christmas Lights related shop window competition on the October Committee meeting, to allow more time to think about the structure of the competition and the resources required to organise and manage it.

It was unanimously agreed to put the topic of a Christmas Lights related shop window competition on the October Committee meeting, to allow more time to think about the structure of the competition and the resources required to organise and manage it.

11. Feedback on the Classic Car Event – August 2019
The Deputy Clerk provided the following feedback on the Classic Car Event held on Sunday 25th August 2019.

The now well stablished annual event was a great combined effort between the sub Committee members and the East Anglian Practical Classics club (EAPC). The office, in particular Ms Kerry Furnass and Cllr Colin Houghton had been instrumental in the organisation and delivery of the event. 
Approximately 150 vehicles were on show with the proud owners happy to spend the day engaged in conversation with members of the public.

There were 23 assorted craft & car related stalls. Plus, the C& R Auction, a newcomer this year, with buyers gathering around at 11.00am to bag a bargain. There were car related artefacts also on display from a local car museum.

An old fashioned swing ride for the young ones brought back memories for some of the older visitors.

With the sun shining all day it made for a very successful day. 

As with all events there will be discussions to follow on how to make improvements for next year. 

Winning Car Categories: 

1st prize

- Best in Show. Steve Gibson, Vauxhall Victor F 1959 with caravan

2nd prize 
- Brian Dann, Sunbeam Stiletto

Club Trophy 
- Jimmy Harvey, Mercedes Benz 240D

Lucky Number  Brochure:

1st prize

- £200.00, Mrs Pam Tallon

2nd prize

- £50.00, Mr N Tyler

Finances:  
Income 

-  £2,183.13

Outgoings 
-  £   914.20
Net Profit 
-  £1,278.93
A vote of thanks was recorded from the Committee to the Working Group for their hard work and commitment in organising and delivering such a wonderful event.
Cllr Pilcher raised a suggestion that if Council events are being organised with fundraising then possibly future events could be run for the benefit of a nominated charity.
The Deputy Clerk clarified the August Car event was and had always been organised to raise funds for Open Spaces/Play Area  projects for the benefit of the Community.

The Deputy Clerk further explained that in the past the Council were unable to raise funds for charities however with the now approved General Power of Competency the Council could agree future events that raised funds for charities.
12. Event to mark 75th Anniversary VE Day 2020


An email from Cllr Pilcher, with initial ideas for the event, was circulated with the Agenda.

Cllr Pilcher provided a brief overview on his ideas for an event in support of SAFFA to coincide with the revised May Bank Holiday, now Friday 8th May 2020.

The Mayor was keen to support this initiative by moving her annual Civic Reception to Friday 8th May 2020 and to create a party rather than a Civic Reception.


It was proposed that a Working Party was needed to create an event plan to include budget and resource requirements as well as a programme of activities that the Committee could consider further.

It was unanimously agreed a Working Party would be established to create an event plan, to include budget and resource requirements as well as a programme of activities that the Committee could consider further at the next Market, Events & Tourism Committee meeting on Monday 14th October 2019.
It was unanimously agreed the Working Party would be made up of the following Committee members – Cllrs Pilcher, Skinner, Holmes, Bell and Mr Haydn Eagle.

It was agreed no office staff would be required for the Working Party and the involvement of the Project Support Officer would be to help promote the event, not organise it.

13. Event to mark 75th Anniversary VJ Day August 15th, 2020
The Chairman recalled that at the Market Committee meeting on 14th August 2019 it was suggested that as VJ Day fell on a Market Day it would be an opportunity to commemorate this day. It was thought that there were a lot of soldiers from this area who were involved in this arena of the war. The Market, Events and Tourism Committee were asked to consider how this anniversary might be marked.

Suggestions discussed included involving Swaffham Heritage, FEEPO, military vehicles, a service at the War Memorial etc. It was acknowledged that this was a day of remembrance rather than celebration.

It was agreed the Chairman would provide more information for consideration at the next Market, Events and Tourism Committee meeting on 14th October to enable a Working Group to be established to progress the initiative.

14. Urgent Late Market, Event and Tourism related issues at the discretion of the Chairman (prior notification having been given).

The Chairman asked for updates from the Committee:

Business – Miss Wells expressed her excitement on joining the Committee with the promise to concentrate on more events to benefit the town. 

The new car parking had instantly proved beneficial to businesses with a greater turnover of visitors to the town. It was unclear how many of the visitors were tourists and so it would be interesting to see how this worked during the winter months.
Friday Indoor & Saturday Outdoor Market – Mr H Eagle noted all was going well and despite a dip in the indoor market traders there were new traders lined up to attend. The new car parking had had a significantly positive affect on the Friday market with increased footfall.

Saturday Auction – Mr Cross confirmed a busy Saturday recently and things were going well. They had attended the August Car event which had gone well although they would like to consider altering the time of the auction to 12noon to encourage a potentially bigger  audience. 
The Deputy Clerk clarified that with the establishment of the new Market, Events and Tourism Committee the aim was to look more at the strategic approach to the market with the day to day administration being undertaken by the office and Market Superintendent. It was noted that the current Market Rule and Regulations needed review and modernising and this would be brought back to the Committee for final approval at a later date.

A brief discussion took place regarding the new market gazebos and it was proposed the pricing element be reviewed to encourage more uptake and avoid empty gazebos on a Saturday.

It was agreed to add a review of the pricing of the Market Gazebos to the next Committee meeting Agenda on Monday 14th October 2019.
15. Next meeting
Monday 14th October 2019 6.30pm
Meeting Closed:
8.05p.m



Chairman……………………………










Initials: _____     


